
The Covid enquiry

I am quite happy for any of my emails, texts and other messages received by 
Ministers and the NHS during covid to be considered and published as part of
the covid enquiry if that helps and results from their release by the
Ministers and officials who lie at the heart of this consideration.

I would like the Enquiry to consider the issues I raised at the time, which
are also recorded on this website and available by using Search.

Air purification in hospitals and care homes

I raised the issue of using powerful  UV air cleaners to kill the virus in
circulating air within the ducts, and recommended checking and adapting air
flows where necessary to greatly reduce the chances of passing on the virus
through stale or infected circulating air. Whilst there seemed to be some
agreement this could be done it did not seem to get the priority it deserved.
It was a an obvious thing to do in hospitals and care homes, and in
restaurants, hotels etc.

Isolation hospitals and wards

I suggested demarking some hospitals as isolation hospitals for covid and
keeping some others open for other conditions to limit the build up of
backlogs of other medical problems. I argued for continuing use of the
Nightingale hospitals for covid to relieve pressure on beds elsewhere.
Instead the Nightingales were little used an quickly shut down. There were
some moves to create different entrances and to segregate covid areas from
other areas in some hospitals. I was a voice with others for the
establishment of the Nightingales which did take place.

Discharge of patients from hospitals to care homes

I was one of the early callers to ensure people were not sent back to care
homes until there was reasonable certainty they were no longer infectious.

Alleviating drugs

I argued for more and faster testing of existing drugs that might have
beneficial effects in treating covid symptoms. There seemed to be reluctance
and delay in doing this, though some drugs were subsequently found to be
helpful.

Duration and intensity of lockdowns

I worked with the group of Conservative MPs that argued against the intensity
and long duration of lockdowns, and voted accordingly. We successfully
opposed a final extra lockdown period, and note that Wales which locked down
harder and for longer ended up with a higher death rate than England.

Use of statistics

http://www.government-world.com/the-covid-enquiry/


I raised issues about the quality and reliability of the data, and the
changes made to presentations of the statistics. I was particularly critical
of the UK concept of a covid death, which included death with covid as well
as death from covid. I was  concerned about the reliability of evidence from
test and trace programmes.


